
 

 

Principal’s Report 

Reporting 
Throughout this term students have 
been undergoing extensive assessments 
in preparation for their Semester 1 
report.  These reports will be in two 
forms.  The first will be a written report 
outlining your child’s grade in each Key 
Learning Area.  A general written 
comment will also be provided.  The 
second reporting format will be a parent 
interview with your child’s classroom 
teacher where you will be specifically 
able to ask questions to gain a better 
understanding of how your child is 
progressing both academically and 
socially.  The schedule for parent 
interviews has been included in this 
week’s Hay Happenings and parents are 
asked to complete the forms and hand 
back to the classroom teacher as soon 
as possible.  Mrs Murphy is on long 
service leave for the remainder of this 
term and she will be conducting her 
interviews in the first week back of 
Term 3. Reports are due to be sent out 
on Friday 22nd June 2012 and I 
encourage everyone to make an 
appointment with your child’s classroom 
teacher to discuss their progress. 

District Cross Country 
On Monday 26 students travelled to 
Deniliquin to compete in the Deniliquin 
District Cross Country Trials.  Some 
excellent results were achieved with 
places being awarded to:  Brait Headon 
(1st – 8/9 Years Boys); Delilah Crighton 
(2nd  – 8/9 Years Girls); Ben Marshall (3rd  
– 10 Years Boys); Emily Headon(2nd  – 
10 Years Girls); Abby-Jean Doyle (3rd  – 
10 Years Girls); and Laura Booth (2nd – 
12/13 Years Girls).  Well done to these 
students who have been selected to 
attend the Riverina Regional Cross 
Country Trials on Tuesday 12th June in 
Deniliquin. 

Mortimer Shield Finals 
Well done to both the boys’ and girls’ 
teams who travelled to Griffith for the 
semi finals of the Mortimer Shield last 
Tuesday.  The girls have been successful 
in going through to the leaguetag finals 
that will be held in Wagga Wagga next 
Thursday 14th June.  The girls were 
victorious in all three games and 
produced some outstanding play on the 
day.  Thanks to Mr Ayres and Miss 
Burke who are doing such a marvellous 
job organising and supporting our 
students in their sporting endeavours.  

Countless hours are devoted to this 
task.  Thanks also to our parents who 
have been supporting with transport and 
the laundering of uniforms.  Once again 
a superb Hay Public School team effort! 

Coming Events 
Coming up we have a Year 6 Questacon 
visit at Hay War Memorial High School 
on Tuesday 12th June; P& C Meeting on 
Thursday 14th June; University of NSW 
Writing and Spelling tests on 18th and 
19th June; Life Education van visit from 
June 20th – June 26th and NAIDOC 
Cultural Day on June 27th.  A busy term! 

Have a great week! 

Carol Oataway 

Principal 
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2012 Kindergarten Transition Program 
Once again Hay Public School will implement an extended 
Kindergarten transition program in 2012 called Ready, Set, 
Kinder. Children will access a variety of opportunities which 
will enhance their developing skills and prepare them for school 
life at Hay Public School in 2013. 
All students entering Kindergarten at Hay Public School in 2013 
are invited to participate in our ‘Ready, Set, Kinder!’ prior to 
school education program each Wednesday from 9:15 am to 
3:00 pm in Terms 3 and 4 to undertake learning and 
familiarisation activities and to experience aspects of school life.  
This is an opportunity for them to explore and play in a new 
learning environment and will assist in helping them feel happy, 
safe and secure. 
All children who are eligible to commence school in 2013 and 
are planning on enrolling at Hay Public School will have access 
to this program. Information regarding our transition program 
and enrolment at Hay Public School has been provided to the 
Hay Pre School and Hay Early Learning Centre. However if you 
have a child attending Kindergarten in 2013 who has not 
received this information, please contact us for further details.   
If you know of any children who do not have this information, 
please pass this on.  
To reserve a place in the Ready, Set, Kinder! Program please 
contact the office at Hay Public School on (02) 69931270  

Fiona Simpson 

Assistant Principal K-2 

Stage 2 Excursion 

DEPOSITS for the Stage 2 Excursion are now OVERDUE. 
Numbers for this excursion need to be forwarded to 
Borambola. 
If you HAVE NOT paid your deposit for this excursion AND 
plan to go please advise Mrs Dunn at the front office. 

Deposits will be accepted up until next Monday  
Please discuss with Mrs oataway if you ned extra time to pay 
your deposits. 

Clem Ayres- Stage 2 Excursion Coordinator 

Sports News 

AFL Gala Day 
Our AFL team travelled to the Exies Oval Griffith to participate 
in the AFL Gala Day last Friday. In perfect conditions for 
football, we were able to finish second in our pool with two 
wins and a loss- a much improved performance on 2011. 

Hay 10.8 (68) def  Narrandera 0.0 (0) 
Goals- Lily Tassell 3, Kynan Headon 3, Jack Loveridge 2, Hugh 
Crighton & Darcy Cullenward 1. 

Hay 5.8 (38) def Ardlethan/Ariah Park 3.4 (22) 

Goals Rory Deacon 2, Jack Loveridge 2, Lily Tassell 1 

Beelbangera 6.4 (40)  def Hay 1.0 (6) 

Goal- Rory Deacon 
It was an excellent team effort, with Jack Loveridge (Capt) 
leading by example and Kaylob Cowdrey and Ben Arandt 
showing great skill. The team should be commended on its 
endeavour, sportsmanship and exemplary behaviour. 
Many thanks to Anthony Slattery for giving up his day to coach 
our team and to the ‘people movers’ Di Crighton and Bruce 
and Kerry Barnes. 

District Cross Country 
The District Cross Country was held yesterday around 
Memorial Park, Deniliquin. Our team, depleted by injury and 
illness, again performed strongly with ‘top ten’ runs. 
Thanks to Miss Burke for managing our team and to parents 
who transported children to Deni. 
Eight children qualified for the Regional Carnival to be held in 
Deniliquin next Tuesday 12th June. They are:-Brait Headon 

Pupil & Stars of the Week 

KS Roree Moorhouse 

1K Joseph O’Keeffe 

1CR Asha-Maree Giddins 

2K Rhys Lees 

3B Delilah Crighton 

3/4M Jaykeb Cowdrey 

4/5SC Kate Pingiaro 

5/6M Darcy Cullenward 

6P Hannah Duncan 

Pupil and Stars of the Week 

HPS AFL Gala Day team 



 

 

Coming Events / Sporting Dates 

5-7th June 11 yrs– Rugby League-Leeton 

6th June UNSW– Science Test 

12th June Riverina Cross Country-Deni 

14th June Mortimer Shield-Wagga 
15th June Primary Boys & Girls Touch Trials 
  (Wagga) 

18th June UNSW Writing Test 

19th June UNSW– Spelling Test 

19-21st June Open Rugby League-Sydney 
20th-25th Jun Life Education Van visits until  
  June $8.00 per child 

27th June NAIDOC Celebrations  

2nd Aug Teddy Bear’s Picnic 
  Ready, Set, Kinder Prior to  
  School Program 

16-17th Aug Stage 2 Excursion to Borambola 
12-14th Sept Stage 3 Excursion to   
  Bendigo/Ballarat 
5th Nov Performance STAMP out  
  Bullying  

(1st), Delilah Crighton (2nd), Ben Marshall (3rd), Emily Headon 
(2nd), Abby Jean Doyle (3rd), Kate Pingiaro (5th), Holly 
Headon (5th),and Laura Booth (2nd). 

Mortimer Shield 
Last Tuesday the Stage 3 Girls leaguetag and Boys rugby league 
teams travelled to Griffith to compete in the Mortimer Shield. 

Boys Rugby league results:- 

Hay PS (20) def Griffith PS (10) 

St Josephs Leeton (18) def Hay PS (10) 
Unfortunately due to their loss to St Josephs they were 
eliminated from the Mortimer Shield competition. 
The boys will play Young in the next round of the Classic Cup 
in Leeton pn Friday. Good Luck boys! 

Girls Leaguetag results:- 

Hay PS (7) def Parkview PS (2) 

Hay PS (2) def St Josephs Leeton (1) 

Hay PS (2) def Griffith North PS (1) 
We will now travel to Wagga on the 14th of June to play in the 
finals of the Mortimer Shield. Good luck girls! 
A special thanks to the huge amount of parental help on the 
day. Thank you to Serena Wall for washing the boys uniforms. 
There are some great photos from the day on out school 
website. www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Riverina Touch Trials 
Kynan Headon, Jock Crighton, Ben Arandt, Jack Loveridge, 
Scout Wall, Will Barnes, Laura Booth, Lauren Mijok and Lily 
Tassell have been nominated to attend the Riverina Boys’ and 
Girls’ Touch Trials at Jubilee Park, Wagga on Friday 15th June. 
CONGRATULATIONS AND GOOD LUCK. 

NSWPSSA Rugby League 
Kynan Headon is participating in the Riverina Elevens Rugby 
League Carnival in Leeton this week. Kynan is a member of the 
Riverina team for the second year. CONGRATULATIONS 
AND GOOD LUCK. 

2 HAY FM 
Thanks to Miss Burke, Delilah Crighton and Maddi Deacon for 
presenting our weekly sports report on 2 Hay FM last Friday. 

Stage 3 Sport 
Stage 3 Sport on Thursday at 2.15pm will focus on boys’ 
soccer and girls’ Leaguetag. 

Hay Public School 

‘Worker of the Week’ 

Ann Black 

 
Ann is our wonderful school cleaner. 
She ensures that our school is clean 

and tidy. Her thoughtfulness knows no 
limits with lovely cool or warm rooms to enter and 

flowers to brighten our offices! 
We are very pleased to welcome Ann back into the fold 

after a break as we all enjoy her bright and positive 
attitude. 

Thank you Anne for being a wonderful role model for 
our students and the wider community. 

Children been sick?  

They want to come back to school? 
Are they able to last the WHOLE 

day, concentrate and learn? 
If not, then parents please make the decision and 

keep them home.  

Infection spreads! 

Guess Who? 

Please cut and paste onto sheet. 

Extra sheets can be downloaded from our website. 

BOOKCLUB ISSUE 4 

DUE FRIDAY 8TH JUNE 

THERE ARE SOME GREAT BUYS IN THIS 
ORDER. TAKE A LOOK AND ORDER FOR 
BIRTHDAYS AND CHRISTMAS! 



 

 

HAY PUBLIC SCHOOL 

TERM 2 PAYMENTS COUPON 

Once a Year Payment Only:- 

General Contribution Fee  $25.00 

Subject Fee    $20.00 

Term 2 Payments 

Life Education Van     $8.00 

Term 3 Payments 

S.T.A.M.P Out Bullying   $4.00 

Excursion for  Stage 2   $180.00 

Excursion for  Stage 3   $300.00 
Payments are currently being accepted for these 
excursions. 

Name:______________________ $___________ 

Name:______________________ $___________ 

Name:______________________ $___________ 

Total Payment   $___________ 

To avoid overpayments, please call the front office to obtain a 

current balance if you are in doubt about monies owing. 

Direct Credit details as follows: 

BSB 032-001 Account No 141581 

Acc Name– Hay Public School 

Parent / Teacher Interviews 
Parent / teacher interviews will be held this 
term during Week 10. Below is a timetable 
for when teachers will be released to conduct 
interviews. Please complete the attached slip 
to the classroom teacher with your preferred 
time, child’s name and class. Every effort will be made to 
comply with your request. You will be notified with the time 
and place for your interview. If the time you are given is not 
suitable please contact your child’s teacher to arrange a more 
convenient time. 

For all school information visit:- 
www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
Add it to your favourites today! 

FOR MORE PHOTOS OF SCHOOL 
EVENTS 

PLEASE CHECK OUT OUR WEBSITE 

FREE SCHOOL DENTAL CLINIC  
FORTNIGHTLY AT  COMMUNITY 

HEALTH 

PH: 1800 450 046 for an appointment 

 

HAY PUBLIC SCHOOL P&C CANTEEN 

Special Lunch- Friday 1st June 

 

 

 

 

 
 

JULIEANNE IS LOCATED IN THE KITCHEN/GARDEN 
BUILDING AFTER 9.15AM & DOES NOT RETURN TO 

TEMPORARY CANTEEN UNTIL AFTER 11AM 

Julieanne Mobile No: 0400 102929 

Pizza 

Packet chips 

Sports Water 

$4.00 

 

Monday 

25th June 

Tuesday 

26th June 

Wednesday 

27th June 

Thursday 

28th June 

Friday 

20th July 

KS 

3B 

2K 

6P 

1CR 

3/4SC 

1K 

4/5SC 

 
5/6M 

Parent Teacher Interviews 

I would like to discuss the progress of: 

Child’s Name                          Teacher’s Name____________ 

 

1……………………………………………………………………… 

2……………………………………………………………………… 

3……………………………………………………………………… 

4………………………………………………………………………. 

 

Preferred times are: 

1. 9.15 - 11.15 

2. 12.00 - 1.30 

3. 2.00 - 4.00 

4.  

10 minutes per session 

Day  Classes  Preferred Time Slot 

 

Mon 25/6 KS & 3B  1 2 3 

 

Tue  2866 2K & 5/6P 1 2 3 

 

Wed 27/6 1C/R & 3/4M 1 2 3 

 

Thurs 28/6 1K & 4/5SC 1 2 3 

Term 3 

Fri 20/7  5/6M  1 2 3 


